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July 7, 2023 

The Honourable Sylvia Jones 
Deputy Premier and Minister of Health 
Ministry of Health  

Delivered via email: Sylvia.Jones@ontario.ca 

Dr. Kieran Moore 
Chief Medical Officer of Health 
Ministry of Health 

Delivered via email:  Kieran.Moore1@ontario.ca 

Dear Minister Jones and Dr. Moore, 

On behalf of the Association of Ontario Public Health Business Administrators (AOPHBA), I write to you 

to express our interest in sharing our collective wisdom and experience to strengthen our public health 

system, enabling it to be responsive to growing demand and complexity, and accountable to Ontarians 

for the public dollars it spends. Our Association membership is comprised of business leaders in the 34 

public health units across Ontario.  

The AOPHBA wishes to acknowledge the Province of Ontario’s support both past and on-going, in 

relation to the COVID-19 Pandemic. Whether through one-time funding for COVID-19 activities including 

case and contact management, enforcement, vaccination, the school-focused nurses initiative or 

through guidance documents, messaging, provision of cold storage units, information technology 

applications such as CCM and COVAX, your support allowed public health to increase capacity and our 

ability to respond to the ever-changing pressures of the COVID-19 pandemic.  We also wish to 

acknowledge the exhaustive efforts of our public health units’ public health professionals that went 

above and beyond to care for their communities.  But our collective work is far from over.   We now 

need to regroup and reflect upon the learnings of the COVID-19 Pandemic.  Dr. Moore’s 2022 Annual 

Report, Being Ready:  Ensuring Public Health Preparedness for Infectious Outbreaks and Pandemics, 

rightly points to a call for action to be prepared to protect ourselves from future health threats, but also 

to invest in building a strong and resilient system and communities that create the best possible health 

for all.  Preparedness is an on-going process, not an end state. 

Above all, to be effective in reducing the demand on the health care system while simultaneously 

building an adaptive and resilient public health system that is responsive to threats to population health, 

sustainable and stable funding is required. Sustainable and stable funding will not only allow public 

health units to meet the requirements of the Ontario Public Health Standards (OPHS), but also the 

increased demand caused by the COVID-19 pandemic as well as build on current capacity to respond to 

emergent public health issues.  The 2024 budget year presents a substantial risk to the capacity of public 

health units with the discontinuance of mitigation funding, rising operating costs, and increased and on-

going work involving COVID-19.  Head count reductions of highly valued health professionals will be 

required to address these pressures, negatively impacting our ability to meet the requirements of the 

OPHS. 
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We know that a balanced approach is necessary, managing the health care needs of today and preparing 

for the disease threats of tomorrow. Recognizing that there are always fiscal limitations, AOPHBA 

appreciates the need to ensure the system is designed to optimize the use of every dollar invested in 

public health. Our members have a keen interest and unique knowledge-base to contribute to system-

wide or regional planning for an improved public health system, in particular with respect to 

administrative effectiveness and efficiency. 

Dr. Moore's 2022 Annual Report states "To be ready for the next outbreak, Ontario's public health 

sector must take a collective, forward-thinking approach to pandemic planning.  It must make sustained 

investments in strengthening sector and system, community, and societal readiness."  We encourage 

you to create sustained public health funding levels that are supportive of public health's response to 

the requirements of the Ontario Public Health Standards, including sector and system readiness to 

emerging public health issues.  We are eager for the opportunity to collaborate on the strengthening of 

public health and offer our collective wisdom and experience to create a strong, effective, and efficient 

public health system for the future. 

Our Association Executive would be pleased to meet with you, in person, to discuss this matter of 

mutual importance and we are available at your convenience.   

Sincerely, 

Cynthia St. John 

President 

Association of Ontario Public Health Business Administrators (AOPHBA) 

C: The Hon. Doug Ford, Premier 

AOPHBA Membership 

Association of Local Public Health Agencies (alPHa) Board of Directors 

Ontario Boards of Health 

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 

Dr. Catherine Zahn, Deputy Minister of Health  
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